
  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 30, 2020 
 
Senator Mary Kiffmeyer, Chair     Representative Mike Freiberg, Chair  
Senate State Government Finance     House State Government Operations  
and Policy and Elections      509 State Office Building  
3101 Minnesota Senate Building     St. Paul, MN 55155  
St. Paul, MN 55155 
  
Senator Jim Carlson      Representative Duane Quam  
Senate State Government Finance     House State Government Operations  
and Policy and Elections      247 State Office Building  
2207 Senate Office Building    St. Paul, MN 55155  
St. Paul, MN 55155  
 
Re: Appropriation transfers report – Fiscal Year 2020  
 
Dear Senators and Representatives: 
  
In accordance with Minnesota Statutes section 15.0395, I am submitting this report to the chairs and ranking 
minority members of the legislative committees with jurisdiction over state government finance of any 
appropriation transfers of over $100,000 in fiscal year 2020, and relevant statutory authority: 
 
In fiscal year 2020 the Board transferred $240,678.89 to the state general fund.  This amount represents money 
from the political party check-off that was not paid to candidates at the 2018 election because no candidate for a 
specific political party or legislative district qualified for a public subsidy payment.  The return of unused party 
check-off funds is required by Minnesota Statues section 10A.31, subdivision 6a.    
 
No other Board transfer exceeded the $100,000 threshold.   

 
Attached please find the Swift report of transfers for fiscal year 2020.  Please feel free to contact me if you need 
additional information. 
 
Regards, 

 
Jeff Sigurdson 
Executive Director  
 
Attachments 
Cc: Legislative Reference Library 
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